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EAST LYME BOARD OF EDUCATION 

East Lyme, Connecticut 
 

"East Lyme Public Schools will inspire, engage and educate each student to become a  
contributing citizen and a responsible, independent, and critical thinker." 

 

SPECIAL MEETING – COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
 Tuesday, September 27, 2016 

6:30 p.m.  
Room B101, East Lyme High School 

 
Board Members Present:   Tim Hagen (Chair), Al Littlefield (Secretary), Jaime Barr Shelburn, 

Eric Bauman, Jill Carini, Candice Carlson, John Kleinhans, 
Barbara Senges 

Board Members Absent:       Marlene Nickerson, Bill Derry 

Administrators Present:       Jeffrey Newton (Superintendent), Amy Drowne (Assistant 
Superintendent for Curriculum, Instruction and Assessment), 
Linda Anania (Principal, Flanders School), Melissa DeLoreto 
(Principal, Lillie B. Haynes School), Jeffrey Provost (Interim 
Principal, Niantic Center School) 

 

MINUTES 

 

I. CALL TO ORDER – 6:35 p.m. by Chair Tim Hagen. 

 

II. DISCUSSION ITEMS 

A. Discussion re:  East Lyme Elementary School Facilities 

The Committee of the Whole meeting forum was used to facilitate discussion 
among/between the Board of Education, ELPS Administrators, and members of the 
Facilities Steering Committee. 

The main points for discussion were the following: 
 Review where we have been and where we are now 
 Enrollment Projections 
 Alteration Requirements 
 Redistricting 

 The discussion on Redistricting included a discussion of the definition and 
pros/cons of a large school vs. a small school.   

 

The following presentation was used to guide the discussion: 
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ADJOURNMENT 

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m..  

     Respectfully submitted, 

      Al Littlefield 

Albert Littlefield, Secretary 
      East Lyme Board of Education 
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